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Since June 2021, Harbour City Happenings has been free to all who would like to receive it by email. 

Each issue is emailed to all Wellington RSCDS members, former email subscribers, and those who have requested it since it became free. It is also sent to the secretaries of all Wellington Region clubs, for distribution to their members who are not already RSCDS members; and to Region secretaries for further dissemination to their clubs and members. 

The number of postal subscribers has fallen to just 12. The cost of a postal subscription remains at $10 per year. 

Since the Harbour City Happenings bank account is now being managed by the Region Treasurer, I have no involvement with the account, except for viewing access for checking subscription payments.  

I am pleased with the amount of suitable material clubs and individuals provide for each issue, and hope this will continue. 

I am happy to continue as Editor of Harbour City Happenings. 

Désirée Patterson
Editor, Harbour City Happenings
15 October 2022
